
 

 

Minutes of Registry Precinct Meeting on 27 April 2022 @ 6.30pm 
_______________________________________________________________________________ 

Present: 13 – MW, SW, MdeS, MT, MA, CB, RH, FW, PB, AT, JB, SR 

Apologies: 15 

Minutes unavailable for March 2022 Meeting. 

 

1. FEEDBACK ON MEETING WITH TIM JAMES: 

 

• Mr James indicated the Beaches Link was basically on hold and that he had received 

complaints from residents that the business case didn’t stack up. He wanted new 

modelling done on traffic levels post Covid. Agreed with MdeS [Reg Precinct Rep] 

that North Sydney had less green space than city of Sydney. 

• A meeting with Mr James is scheduled for May 16 at Hutley Hall at 6pm. Residents 

are urged to attend and ask questions 
 

2. COUNCIL (NSC) & CPC MEETING FEEDBACK.  
• The Mayor had been invited to address the meeting.  

• She noted that the previous Council had not necessarily valued the role of Precincts that 

the Mayor indicated that in her view Precincts were there to hold Councillors to account. In 

her view, the role of Precincts should be augmented and will be part of the Precinct System 

Review 

• Council is supportive of public green space 

• Concern was expressed about Council expenditure on new swimming pool and the Mayor 

noted that it required specialist expertise to manage a project of this size and nature.  The 

Mayor confirmed that she is assessing how this project will be lead and managed. 

• Matters of particular concern raised were: Infrastructure, loss of green space and having a 

skyline full of cranes. 

• The Mayor noted that more transparency was needed around Council, and meetings will 

be open to all and everyone can speak. 

• Boundary maps are scheduled to be tabled at the Council meeting next month for 

consideration and then open to the public for comment. Need to discuss this at next 

Precinct meeting; individuals can also comment. 

 

✤ Bimonthly Precinct meetings will be trialled by Registry Precinct.  

 

3.  ANZAC AVENUE RESERVE 
• SW reported that the ground for a permanent ITS sub station plus generator, security 

lighting and CCTV, surrounded by chain-link fencing and with access ramp for 

maintenance vehicles, is currently being prepared opposite residences at 3 Cammeray 

Avenue. No advance consultation was given to residents who oppose the construction of 

this block. 

 

4. ANZAC PARK AND COMMUNITY GARDEN 

• SW reported that both Park and Garden had suffered greatly in all the rain. The Park is in a 

very poor condition compared to St Leonard’s Park. Precinct urges Council to please 

conduct regular Maintenance for safety and access of local residents.  

 



 

 

The next Registry Precinct Meeting and the AGM will take place on Wednesday 29 June 2021 at 

6.30 at the Ros Crichton Pavilion.  

 

  


